GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT

Regular Meeting -----June 3, 1986

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chairman, Gary Wilson at 7:00 A.M. Other Grand County Water Conservancy District member present was John "Dutch" Zimmerman.

ATTENDANCE

Grand County Special Service District members present were George White, William D. McDougald and Gary Wilson.

Others present were Dale Pierson and Roberta Highland.

Reading of the minutes was postponed until the MINUTES next meeting.

Dale mentioned he would like to replace the 6"valve with an 8" valve at Pressure Reducing Station #2, and thinks that will give an additional 20 lb of pressure, at a cost of approximately \$3,000.00. Bill asked about the gate valve above, and it was suggested that be looked at first. George suggested something be done immediately. By consensus of those present, Dale was empowered to go ahead with the replacement and repair of the valves.

PRESSURE REDUCING VALVE REPLACEMENT

Bedke's preliminary plan was discussed, which deals with bringing water to the proposed golf course development. Gary asked about the cost, and Dale said Bedke was preparing the cost estimate. The next step will be to get a letter of intent from the Golf Course developers.

PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING PROPOSED IRRIGATION LINE

The letter from the San Juan Conservancy District was discussed. Dale was asked to contact them and set up a meeting.

SAN JUAN CO. CONSERVANCY DISTRICT

Dale asked about the boating regulations, and reported that we need to go through the State and get the regulations through the Recreation Dept.

BOATING REGULATIONS

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 A.M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

Dale Pierson, Sec'y/Treasurer